
TOWN OF MILLIS 
BOARD OF HEALTH 
Minutes of Meeting 
March 7th  2022 – Approved 
 
 

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on February 7th 2022 via Zoom online meeting  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89092994062 Present were: 

 

* John McVeigh, Public Health Director 

* JaiKaur LeBlanc, Chair 

* Donna Scotland, Board Member  

* Matt Fuller, PHD Board Member  

* Kathy Lannon, MS,RN 

* Sarah Ward,RN 

* Brian Moran, LSP Santec  

* Charles Young, LSP Santec 

* Steven Turk 

 

Chair LeBlanc moved and Member Fuller seconded and it was unanimously voted to open  

the  Millis Board of Health meeting of March  7th 2022 at 7:00 PM. 

Administrative Business: 
a. The monthly report of the Public Health Nurse  

b. The meeting minutes for  February 7th and 14th  (All approved with noted  

corrections). 
 

 

7:09 PM Discussion COVID update: 
 Director McVeigh along with the Public Health Nurse Ward  updated the Board on CoVid 
concerning the Town of Millis Massachusetts.  Cases are  rapidly decreasing  from reports 
from DPH, MAVEN and CDC.  Noted was the School Committee’s vote to rescind any 
masking  at Clyde Brown Elementary starting March 7th 2022. 
 
7:30 PM 43 Grove Street: 
Discussion regarding the property at 43 Grove Street and the  request for inspection from 
DEP to the Board of Health. The  history of the site from Licensed Site Professionals (LSP’s) 
Charles Young and Brian Moran were noted. The 500 abandoned drums that were left onsite 
presumably under direction of  EPA  due to a non-contaminated status. The Board and Health 
Director  are still concerned with the designation and associated risk of  DEP classifying this 
as “solid waste” without  proof of original testing and EPA statements as well as testing under 
current standards. The LSP’s  did note the site is still under DEP jurisdiction under the MCP 
Massachusetts Contingency Plan. The Board left off with waiting for the EPA -FOIA request 
for documents and  the Director consulting with the Town’s  Attorney MTC for advise 
concerning the matter.  
 
 
 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89092994062


 
 
 
 
 
 
9:10 PM DA III Position: 
Discussion on the DA III- Administrative Assistant  position and new hire Heather Graham.  
 
 
On a motion made by Chair LeBlanc, seconded by Member Fuller it was unanimously 
approved to close the Board of Health meeting of March 7th 2022 at 9:30 PM. The  next 
meeting is scheduled for April 4th 2022 at 7:00 PM. 

Documents and Submittals of Meeting: 
 
Meeting notice agenda was posted on March 2 2022  
 
Director’s Report March 7th   2022 
 
Public Health Nursing Report March  7th  2022 
 
 


